York & District Table Tennis Association

Agenda for General Meeting

7.30pm on Wednesday 24/07/2019 at York Railway Institute
Club Secretaries please note that this is a compulsory meeting and clubs not represented will be fined (see rule 5.2.1). Please arrange for someone from your club to deputise for you if you cannot attend.
1. Apologies for absence.
2. Minutes of 2019 AGM and matters arising.
3. Officers’ reports.
4. Allocation of teams to divisions.

5. Orders of balls for clubs.
6. How to attract more girls, women and juniors into the sport.
7. Any other business.
8. Next meeting.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

03/06/2019 at York Railway Institute

Present: Charles Allenby, David Atkinson, Mike Belton, Adrian Church, Richard Collyer, Richard Crowther, John Eastwood, Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, Graham Hatfield, Doug Muirhead, Dave Norville, Dave Quinlan, Tim Smith, Peter Thompson, Ed Wardman, Jon Wooldridge.
Dave Quinlan represented Strensall.
Clubs not represented: Bootham, Shiyi Ling.
1. Apologies for absence

Anne Barnard, Mike Dinsdale, Martin Hood, John Temple.
2. Minutes of General Meeting (10/09/2018) and matters arising

Minutes were accepted. No matters arising.
3. Clubs owing fines and fees
Shiyi Ling £13 for two 2 un-played matches and late scorecard.
4. Officers' reports

4.1 Chairman, Development Officer and Child Safeguarding Officer (Tim Smith)
Chair:
- Again, I begin my report with the view that we play in a successful league that is maintaining and increasing player numbers. This doesn’t just happen!  It’s down to clubs working to bring in new people all the time, particularly through social sessions.

- Thanks once again to Committee members and all the volunteers who contribute to the planning, organisation and delivery of our regular events.

- I have had the privilege of playing in and watching some fantastic matches in the League, our Cup and The Closed. I would also like to mention the York Open last November. Participants reported that they had enjoyed the tournament and the standard of play was incredible, with lots of players from other areas saying that they can’t wait to play in it this coming year.

- I look forward to another good season for our league next year, with a continuing high standard of play at all levels.

Development & coaching:
- Attendance at Millthorpe has been a bit down on previous years, following a familiar cyclical pattern over the years. That said, we have continued to see new and returning players to our sport and I am sure that a number of those people will come in to the league over the next season or two.

- Although the sports hall roof was replaced, unfortunately the flooring was re-surfaced with the wrong product making the conditions somewhat slippery which was off-putting for some players. This situation has been rectified, and now the condition of the floor is back to normal.

- Millthorpe still has poor access for people with disabilities and our equipment is at risk of damage from school use. John and I have looked at Burnholme Community Hub as an alternative. The upside of this if it came off would be that our tables and nets would not be used unsupervised and our other equipment could be stored permanently there meaning that we wouldn’t have to carry it backwards and forwards every week.

- Once we know where we will be based from, details will be published on the website. Clubs are encouraged to come down in September to see if they can pick up any additional players. There are quite often junior and adult players who just need a friendly face to attract them into playing at a club.
4.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
- University: A lot of senior players are leaving this year. John has spoken to Aaron Graham, who is creating a set of guidelines for Jake Clarke who is taking over as Club Secretary. John created some in January 2016 and has sent them to Aaron.

- David Smith is new Shiyi Ling Club Secretary, taking over from Ryan Hood.

- York Elim Church is entering a team into Summer League. John met with them and gave them some coaching. Hopefully we can get them to enter Winter League this time.
- Awards Evening was a success and made a profit of £384.65 (£281.65 plus £103 from the raffle). Accounts sent to Richard Crowther. The Hospitals Social Club was a very good venue. Thanks are due to a lot of people, including Rich for booking the venue, Di for producing a brilliant buffet, Anne and Tim for running the raffle, Mike for getting the trophies engraved (and those who polished them), Tony for his MC duties, Jean for running the quiz and Dave Norville for taking photos (I published them on the web-site and Facebook). It was good to hear that our sponsors (GMBU and Red Goat Climbing) are willing to continue their support into next season.
- Standing down as General Secretary after 17 years. John thanked everyone for their help, support and co-operation. He hoped he had been able to serve the Association well and would like to remain involved, helping with formulating fixtures, entering Division 1 results into website, maintaining the website, liaise with University, and would like to remain on the Competitions & Tournaments Committee to help with the York Closed. The meeting thanked John for his work over many years.
4.3 Treasurer (Richard Crowther)
- Account balances: Current £1553.33, Saver Plus £6370.98. Showing a profit for the year.

- Thank you to sponsors Red Goat and GMB for their continued support which is essential, along with raffles and canteen run at York Open and Closed.

- Millthorpe ran at a loss for the first time for 3 years but is an essential part of the development and coaching provided by the Association.
- Richard is also acting Tournaments Secretary:
- York RI Gymnasium is booked for the York Closed on 1st & 2nd February 2020.

- York 1-star tournament will be held on 16th November 2019 at York RI. This will not clash with BUCCS.
- Richard is putting together a tender for British League.
4.4 Match Secretary & Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)
- 4 Divisions, 44 teams (11-12-13-8), 206 players, 14 Clubs and 11 Venues.
- Use of 14-team grid for D1-D3 not ideal with many free weeks for teams. For next season need to aim to move back to the 12-team grid.

- Scorecards generally submitted on time, almost all e-mailed. 

- Cancelled fixtures need to have a re-arranged date agreed more quickly, often ignored for many weeks which leads to issues. As an example of that, 2 fixtures not completed by end of season (Shiyi Ling C and D teams) which is unacceptable.

- TT365: Website kept constantly updated. Change of website next year (see later agenda item).

- Thanks to support from John Farmery (D1), Richard Ingleby (D3) and Chris Maude (D4) regarding entry of scorecards.
- 18 regular press reports published.
4.5 Summer League Secretary (Mike Dinsdale)
Mike did not attend the meeting but sent the following report:
A brief summary of the 2019 Summer League' status:
- This year's Summer League competition comprises 19 teams split into 3 divisions; two with 6 teams and 1 with 7. Based on an 8 team division there should be plenty of scope for match rearranging.

- The competition started w/c 20th May 2019 and scheduled to finish w/c 26th August; the first week's scores are in and recorded.
- Semi- finals and Final are scheduled to be played at the RI on Tuesday 3rd of September and 5th of September respectively. Although there are now a number of venues that can cater for the final events, eg Clarence and Shyi Ling, I still think that the RI provides the best playing environment for these two events.
- Feedback from the teams is positive and I don't anticipate any issues.
- Teams/clubs are taking advantage of using BACS payments so the Treasurer should be seeing payments coming into the League's account.
4.6 Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
Mixed season. First team relegated from Division 1, second team promoted from Division 2 after coming second, third team relegated from Division 2, fourth team 3rd and fifth team 5th in Division 3. Excellent performances by Gareth Bryning who won the merit award in Division 3.
4.7 Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
- 36 Teams entered this season’s Cup Competitions which was a slight improvement on previous seasons. This meant having Preliminary Rounds in both events, the Shepherd and Machell Trophies. There were two less weeks available to play with this season with the Winter League being extended from 22 weeks to 26 weeks creating problems fitting fixtures in but we managed in the end. Hopefully next season we will be back to a 22 week base.
- In the previous season almost 80% of fixtures were won by the higher ranked team in each tie which was unsatisfactory so a new more flexible Group Number Difference Conversion Chart was introduced in May 2018 for the Summer League which was continued from December 2018 in the Cup Competitions and in February 2019 for the handicap events in the Closed Championships. As far as the 2018/2019 Winter Cup Competitions were concerned 55% of the fixtures were won by the higher ranked team in each tie which was more satisfactory although the two finals were both won by the higher ranked team. Dave Quinlan also did some analysis that backed these findings up.
- As usual and in accordance with the Rules & Regulations handicaps were set in November 2018 and revised where necessary in April 2019 prior to the Semi Finals and Finals based on the Winter League averages.
- Shiyi Ling “B” beat Wigginton “E” 5-3 in the Shepherd Final whilst Shiyi Ling “C” beat York R I “E” 5-1 in the Machell Final.
- Shiyi Ling played two quarter-final matches on one night with 4 players. One of the opposing teams was not happy with this because it meant waiting for players who were “doubling up” and playing game out of order. Games can be played out of order if both teams agree.  If teams are not happy they can insist on playing games in order as per the scorecard and claim games if players are not available to play. 
- Thanks to the Clubs for entering, the Organising Committee for their efforts and to York RI for once again providing tables for the Semi-finals and Finals. Clubs will be e-mailed in early October for their entries for next season so please have information ready when contacted.
- Finally we need a sponsor for these events so if anyone knows someone who could provide funding please let me know.
4.8 Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
- Yorkshire AGM is on 12th June. Peter will attend.
- Peter will claim the £50 available to leagues for coaching each year.

- Peter has been nominated for Vice President of Yorkshire TTA. John Farmery and Clive Warley have been nominated for Special Badge Awards.

5. Examiner’s report
Accounts have been examined by Peter Thompson.
6. Proposed alterations to constitution and rules

All items carried (see Appendix A).

7. Election of Officers, Vice Presidents and Examiner

- Jon Wooldridge was elected as General Secretary.

- Richard Crowther has been acting Tournaments Secretary and agreed to take over officially.

- The meeting voted unanimously to re-elect all Officers and Clubs Representatives.

- The following positions are vacant:

Coaching Secretary

Social Secretary
8. Election of committees and sub-committees

- The meeting voted unanimously to re-elect all those currently sitting on the committees and sub-committees.
- Jon Wooldridge added to Competitions & Tournaments and replaces John Farmery on Match Committee.
- The meeting agreed to proposed changes to sub-committees (see Appendix B). 

9. YTTA and Table Tennis England AGMs
- Table Tennis England AGM will be on 29/06/2019.
- Table Tennis England is changing their providers of membership and league management services next season. They are ending their association with TT365 and have announced partnerships with Sport:80 (membership) and Rocca Creative (league management). All leagues are being asked to vote on two propositions (Appendix C). The meeting voted against Proposition 4 and for Proposition 5. John will vote by proxy at the TTE AGM. Yorkshire AGM will be on 12/06/2019 and Peter will advise them of our vote.
- Leagues have been asked to vote in an election for three TTE Deputy Chairs from six candidates. 

10. Agree Winter League entry fees
The meeting voted to keep the fees at £45 per team.
11. Start date for 2019-2020 Winter League season and closing date for entries
Start of season: Monday 16th September 2019 or Monday 23rd September 201, depending on the fixture grid used.
Closing date for entries: Wednesday 17th July 2019.

University’s fixtures will start week commencing 7th October 2019. Fixtures outside of term times during other parts of the season can be rescheduled.
12. Yorkshire League entries

5 teams to be entered for the season 2019-2020.
Item to be added to web-site and Club Secretaries asked to mention to their players to contact Richard if they are interested in playing.

13. How to attract more girls, women and juniors into the sport
Wigginton and Shiyi Ling are attracting more new people in. Need to bring in people at the bottom of the league.
Tony Fairburn attended a Table Tennis England conference and learned about the TTKidz scheme. He has applied for funding to run sessions and these will start in October.
Tony proposed that we set up a step-up league for children and social players. This could be short-form 2-a-side  with earlier start times across a few clubs. Tim suggested looking at Leamington League which has many juniors and women players. Richard said that we need 3 or 4 clubs to get on board quickly.
14. Dates of future General Meetings
· 7.30pm on Wednesday 24/07/2019 at York RI (Council Room): Allocation of teams to divisions.

· 7.30pm on Monday 09/09/2019 at York RI (Council Room): Distribution of balls, scorecards, etc.
15. Any other business

15.1 John Farmery suggested that the General Secretary role as it stands is probably too much for one person. He has looked at the tasks done throughout the year and separated out those that form the core General Secretary role and those that could be separated out into new roles (not necessarily Management Committee posts). In summary:
Basic tasks of the General Secretary:
- Convene 3 General Meetings (one of which will be the Annual General Meeting) and 6 Management Committee Meetings (3 of which will take place immediately after each of the General Meetings).
- Book meeting rooms, create agendas, create minutes and send reminders for the meetings.
- Receive protests, disputes or complaints from clubs or individual members and inform Management Committee (see Rule 8).
- Liaise with Match Secretary and others regarding Winter League entries, timetable, divisional structures, fixtures. Create Fixtures/Venues and Team Contacts Sheet and send to club secretaries and team contacts.
- Vote on Table Tennis England AGM proposals as advised at the York AGM.
John propose the following new roles for consideration at the next Management Committee Meeting:
- Table Tennis England Registrations Monitor.
- Web-site Maintenance / Archivist.
- Point of Contact for University.
15.2 David Atkinson reported that Mikey Arnold (Shiyi Ling) sent him a text after a Shepherd Trophy semi-final match on 30th April to say that the handicapping system needed to be reviewed. This was after his team had been beaten 5-0 by Wigginton ‘E’. John Farmery reported that we set handicaps at a meeting on 25/04/2019 based mainly on 2018-19 averages. At MCM on 01/05/2019 David Smith said his team’s defeat in that match was embarrassing and that some players at the weekend (before the match, after handicaps set) were thinking of setting up a separate Summer League because “the handicaps are not right”. No-one from Shiyi Ling attended this AGM so David Atkinson will reply to Mikey Arnold and it will be discussed at the next General Meeting.
16. Competitions & Tournaments Committee AGM
16.1 Summer League
As per the report above.
16.2 Shepherd/Machell Trophies

As per the report above.
16.3 Bagshaw Trophy

Ryan Hood ran it in 2018. Tim to ask Ryan if he will run it again in 2019.
16.4 York Closed Championships

Richard has agreed to take on the role of Tournaments Secretary.

York RI Gymnasium is booked for the York Closed on 1st & 2nd February 2020.
Review of 2019 Closed

1. Positives:

- Most things went well despite not having a Tournament Secretary.

- Kept to schedule very well on Saturday mainly because Richard did not play and was on Control throughout the day.
- Good Ladies’ Singles and Ladies’ Doubles competitions.
- Very favourable comments from a lot of people. University players commented to John at coaching.
2. Negatives:

- Did not stick to schedule on Sunday. The Cadet Singles, Junior Singles and Men’s Singles semi-finals were played in parallel to make up some time during the finals programme.

- Presentations were not made to winners and runners-up in a formal way.

- Finalists not announced.
- Men’s Singles final started before Veterans’ Singles final finished.
3. Martin Lowe pointed out some issues and we answered as follows:

· We will ensure that there are presentations by either a sponsor or a senior official to those winning events and the runners-up, as well as announcements for when the finals take place and what the events are. Richard commented to me immediately after the finals that this was a mistake that must be rectified for next year.

· We will also ensure that the finals programme is planned so that we don't have overlap, e.g. the Veterans' Singles final is completed before the start of the Men's Singles final.

· Saturday went very well, as did Sunday morning, but Sunday afternoon did not go as planned and the schedule slipped badly. Next year it will ensure it is run better as we hope to have a dedicated Tournaments Secretary. This time we had people organising and playing which meant that they could not give it their full attention. 

· John asked if the participants in the Juniors' and Cadets' finals if they wanted to play their matches as part of the finals programme in order for them to be staged. We have done this in previous years.

· Finally, we would like to get more juniors, cadets and under 11s to enter the Closed. We asked Martin for suggestions for more events we could put on for them on the day?
4. Preparation and the draw

- It was agreed that we should revert back to producing the draw sheets and slips on the night of the draw.
- We could look at using scheduling packages.
16.5 1-star tournament

York 1-star tournament will be held on 16th November 2019 at York RI. This will not clash with BUCCS.16th November. Richard asked for help to run this tournament.

16.6 Any other business
Richard is putting together a tender for British League.


John Farmery (General Secretary)
Minutes approved by:



Date:


Appendix A: Constitution and Rule changes

Constitution 8 (General Meetings)
The Association will hold its 2 other General Meetings before the start of the winter season.  The first will confirm ‘teams to divisions’, and the other will be the forum at which the Association’s handbooks scorecards, balls, etc. are given out to clubs.

Rules 6.3.3 and 6.4.4

6.3.3 Players will not be eligible to play in a team below the one for which they are nominated, unless the nomination list is amended by mutual consent of the Club and Management Committee. There must be a valid and compelling reason for the re-nomination of a player.

6.4.4 When a player has played five matches in one higher team he/she is ineligible to play in a team below that one, unless agreed by the Management Committee. If this results in the lower team having fewer than three nominated players the grading of the absent (or missing) player shall be deemed to be equal to the grading of the originally nominated player in that team.


Appendix B: Rationalisation of sub-committees
Rules: Same as Management Committee so discard ed.
Finance: Currently 6 members of Management Committee so discarded and responsibility transferred to Management Committee.
Awards: Currently 6 members of Management Committee plus Howard Broadbent and Marion Broadbent so discarded and responsibility transferred to Management Committee. Howard and Marian to be invited to April Management Meeting when awards are decided.
Competitions and Tournaments and Match: Keep these as at present as these take weight off Management Committee.
Selection: Currently Richard Crowther (Yorkshire League Secretary), Dave Quinlan (Match Secretary) and Marian Broadbent. Only Yorkshire Vets League to consider now (previously Yorkshire Men’s, Ladies’, Juniors, Vets) so discarded.
Appendix C: Table Tennis England Membership and League Management
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